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Policy Council Meeting Minutes

January 19, 2017
Facilitator:  Lanessa Littrell     
                   Time Keeper:  Kim Lamere

        Scribe: 
The meeting began at 5:45 p.m.  

Public comment on items on the agenda:  Lanessa Littrell asked for any public comment on items; there was none. 

Policy Council of 2016-17 Members Present:  Lanessa Littrell, Maria Hall, Patricia Rogers, Erika Vallance, Bryan Jones, , Erin Morris, Helen Fandrich, Trever Kirkland, Kim Lamere
PC Members Excused:  Trista Vonada, Stevn Henke, Megan Near, Jennifer Reed
PC Members Unexcused:  Maria Espinosa
Seven members are needed for a quorum; therefore a quorum was established.

Guests:  Ashley Peña-Larsen, Susan Geise, Rebecca Blend, Debbie Havens, Jerome Loendorf, Keith Meyer, Bob Mullen, Maria Pace, Daniel Pocha, Roberta Spengler, Lois Steinbeck
Agenda Review:  Policy Council Minutes from 1/12/17 were held until the February 9th meeting for approval. Trever Kirkland moved to hold the minutes from 1/12/17 until the next  PC meeting.  Maria Hall seconded.  The vote was unanimous.
Head Start 2017-18 Continuation Grant:  
Ashley presented all PC members with a copy of the new Head Start Performance Standards and a copy of the head start partnerships list. Ashley voiced that she would like to continue to expand this list. She also presented the Montana Preschool Guidelines and Childcare Licensing requirements. She then gave an overview of the program. 15 classrooms in 7 locations serving 236 children. Ashley mentioned that with the new grant they were unable to maintain the full day classes so they will be reducing them to extended day to cover increase in costs. 
Ashley showed the federal funding amount of $2,240,640 which is the amount the Office of Head Start tells us we can apply for to serve 236 children.  This is higher than the amount last year due to Duration of Services funding.  The federal funding is divided into two categories of $2,215,658 for program operations and $24,982 for Training and Technical Assistance. The applicant amount is what the program must come up with in non-federal share to match the federal money.  This amount is $547,495. Ashley then projected the draft SF424A which is how the Program Operations funds and the Training and Technical Assistance funds are broken down into separate categories. Ashley directed people to the hard copy budget.  Personnel and Fringe make up the biggest part of program operations.  She said it takes a lot of money to run the program and that Rocky’s fringe benefits, which are health insurance, flex plan and employee assistance program, are very good and on top of the regular fringe of social security, unemployment, and workers comp.   Ashley noted that some personnel costs for certain people are covered by the Montana Preschool Development Grant and the same with their fringe benefits. The next category is Travel and that is travel out of the service area, which covers and in state out of service area travel. The category of Equipment does not have any money in it for the upcoming grant as no equipment is planned to be bought.  The Supplies category incorporates all supplies from classroom supplies to office supplies to maintenance supplies to postage.  Ashley noted this is supplemented by the Montana Preschool Development Grant.  The Contractual category is where the contract with the City of Helena is located.  This contract provides the bus driver, fuel and bus maintenance to operate our one Head Start bus in East Helena.  The category called Construction has no money in it either as the program is not planning on any construction in the next grant year.  The next biggest category is called Other and it houses items such as rent and utilities, phones and network fees, building and child liability insurance, meals, parent services, and local travel. Ashley showed the columns of funds that also support the Other category besides the federal Head Start money.  Those categories are Child Care reimbursement, USDA reimbursement, STARS incentives and the United Way grant and all these funds go into the Head Start grant account.  Then there is a category call Indirect Charges of IDC.  Rocky’s IDC rate is 13.5% and it is the cost of doing business with the organization and covers such things as Ashley’s supervision, Human Resources, accounts payable, and budget analyst.  Trever Kirkland moved to approve the 2017-18 Continuation Grant and to move the PC decision on to the Board for their decision.  Kim Lamere seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 
Ashley then presented the T/TA plan and budget. She noted this is a separate fund not used for anything else. She covered the line items in the budget and plan and asked the group to specifically take note of the money set aside to provide professional development for the new Head Start required parent curriculum. Maria Hall moved to approve the Training and Technical Assistance Grant and to move the PC decision on to the Board for their decision.  Erika Vallance seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 
Ashley projected the HSES system (that is the Head Start Enterprise System where the grant information is uploaded electronically). She walked through each of the areas that need to be  filled in and noted some of the different documents that need to be uploaded to support the grant application. 
Tonight’s Meeting Evaluation:  
Pluses:  efficient, PC done on time
Wishes:  none
Next Meeting:  Thursday, February 9th.  

Adjournment 
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Patricia Rogers, Secretary



